
SEK takes part in Swedbank AB’s new share issue 

SEK has decided to take part in Swedbank AB’s new share issue. SEK already owns 25,520,000 shares 

in Swedbank which represent 3.3 percent of the share capital in Swedbank AB. The decision means 

that SEK intends to claim it’s pro rata share in the new share issue. 

- We believe that the new share issue is positive and that it will strengthen Swedbank. The 

decision to take part in the new share issue has been made in close consultation with our 

owner. However, it is not part of our core business to own shares in banks and therefore we 

do not regard ourselves as a long term owner, says Peter Yngwe, President of SEK. 

For further information contact Johan Winlund, Head of Communications at SEK, +46 8 613 84 88. 

 


